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Charlie looks around, realizes they’re alone.

CHARLIE
Where’s Julia?  Is she ok?

PARKER
I don’t know.

CHARLIE
What?

PARKER
I don’t know.  She wasn’t sick.  
She left.

Parker sits on the curb, starring blankly outward.

CHARLIE
Oh.  Why’d?  Why were you...

PARKER
I um... I really actually don’t 
know.

CHARLIE
Was Carol in there?

PARKER
Yeah.

Charlie looks back at the restaurant.

CHARLIE
Why were you two in the women’s 
bathroom?

PARKER
I... It’s definitely not that.

CHARLIE
Not what? 

Parker doesn’t answer.

CHARLIE (CONT'D)
Why were you the bathroom with my 
girlfriend? 

PARKER
I think...  I think I might have 
feelings for her.

CHARLIE
Excuse me?
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PARKER
Don’t worry man, she’s all yours.

CHARLIE
What are you talking about?

PARKER
She really likes you. For some 
reason. And I... I honestly don’t 
know where I went wrong.

CHARLIE
Maybe chasing her into a bathroom 
wasn’t the best move.

PARKER
Yeah, probably not. 

Beat.

PARKER (CONT'D)
I just thought... I guess I just 
thought somewhere deep down she 
wanted me too.

Charlie processes this.

CHARLIE
I’m sorry.  What? 

PARKER
I wanted her to see who you are.

CHARLIE
Who I am? 

PARKER
Next to me.  She needs to see how 
much more right I am.  For her.

CHARLIE
I’m sorry. Let me get this 
straight.  You dragged your 
girlfriend on a double date to show 
another girl she should be with you 
instead of her boyfriend?

PARKER
No. I mean... not exactly.

CHARLIE
No. I think thats exactly what you 
did. That’s fucked, man.
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PARKER (CONT'D)
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Parker doesn’t respond.

CHARLIE
And can you please tell me why you 
followed her into the bathroom?

PARKER
I needed to apologize.

CHARLIE
What? For what?

PARKER
For being absolutely right about 
you.

Charlie stares at him. Parker finally breaks and stands up.

CHARLIE
Why would you need to apologize 
about-

PARKER
You’re a sleaze bag and she 
deserves so much better.

CHARLIE
What are you talking about?  You’re 
the one who’s going in the woman’s 
bathroom!

PARKER
With completely nonsexual thoughts! 
Can you say that? I bet you would 
have been looking under stalls.

CHARLIE
We’ve been acquainted for like five 
minutes!

PARKER
And that’s all I needed to see 
right through you.

CHARLIE
Then who am I?

PARKER
You’re a “rock and roll” guy. An 
asshole. A womanizer. A dude who 
doesn’t care about how a woman is 
feeling.  He just takes it all for 
himself. 
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Picks the prettiest girl, 
regardless of what she thinks about 
him and fucks her,  probably 
without consent half the time.  
Just so he can be happy.  Well 
guess what?  Other people deserve 
happiness too. 

CHARLIE
You mean you deserve my happiness?

Parker stares him down. A beat.

PARKER
I know you’re first date swap 
fooled Carol, but don’t think the 
rest of us are blind to what that 
says about who you are.

Charlie has no idea what Parker is talking about.

CHARLIE
First date swap...?

PARKER
Riley.  I bet you don’t even know 
who that is.

It hits Charlie what Parker’s talking about.

CHARLIE
Oh my god! Is that what this is 
about? I mean, what are you even 
saying? I was on a blind double 
date. It didn’t matter who was with 
who, we didn’t know them at all! My 
date, Riley, ended up choosing my 
buddy, Matt. I thought Carol was 
really cute. I didn’t screw anyone 
over. I gave Riley just as much of 
a chance. But I saw a really 
wonderful person I had the 
opportunity to be with.  So I 
jumped. For her happiness as well 
as mine.  You’re saying you 
wouldn’t have done the same?

Parker just stares at him.  Pause.

PARKER
I would never do anything you 
would.

PARKER (CONT'D)
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CHARLIE
I really hope not.

Carol comes out of the restaurant. She looks at Charlie.

CAROL
Can we go?

CHARLIE
You’re happy, right, Carol?

CAROL
Now? Not really.

CHARLIE
No, not right now.  Generally. 
You’re happy. With me?

CAROL
Yes. Very much. Why?

CHARLIE
I just thought Parker should know.

Carol looks at Parker.  Charlie takes her hand and guides her 
off.  Parker stands alone on the curb.
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